Girdwood Land Use Regulations
Title 21 Chapter 9 Review Committee Meeting

November 12, 2018
Minutes Draft
6PM Call to order, Mike Edgington
Agenda Approved for November 12, 2018
Minutes reviewed from October 8, 2018 Meeting
Announcements & Presentations:
Introductions:

Attending are Frans Weits and Karen Zaccaro

Old Business:
1. Review off-street parking standards work plan:

A. Review of Girdwood/Anchorage neighborhood Parking Studies

Mike Edgington states that the approach of the committee has been to review research and data that was used to create the current T21C9 parking requirements.  Not much detail has been provided by the MOA so far.
B. Review of existing Girdwood development and test how other parking arrangements would work for them.

Frans describes the information that is being gathered at Jack Sprat regarding parking and restaurant operations.  Each table seated and employees were surveyed regarding how they arrived at the restaurant. All the cars on the street parking and Sprat’s lower lot were counted, regardless of where the occupants were (Powderhound, Bake Shop, Sitzmark, etc).  25% of diners do not drive, either using the shuttle or other transportation. Restaurant and resort do not have parking agreement as there are plans for additional construction which will also need parking.  Road improvements on Olympic Mountain Loop have limited parking as curbs keep people from parking as they did before.
Karen suggests that there is crossover in the parking among the base area users (skiers, diners, shoppers), who would not change parking spots although they may go to several nearby businesses.  

Kyle states that there was a parking study for the Fire Dept and Library/Community Center and he is planning a study for Little Bears as well.  Previous studies of the Library/Community Center show that most park illegally, few park around the back of the building.  Additional space is available if needed for parking, however there has not yet been need.  Space is limited as some of the parking is in the DOT right of way. Other uses include the park, KEUL, etc., and need to be included in the total parking spaces.  Traffic at Little Bears is naturally staggered based on dropoff and pick-up times. Under code, 16 spaces appear to be required for Little Bears rebuild, 6 of which are for staff.  There is not a plan to increase the number of kids at Little Bears programs, as Little Bears is undersized for the number of kids that they serve.
Karen suggests talking to MOA about how to approach this.  The new planning director is currently sending all projects through the Urban Design Committee (UDC) for parking review.  However she understands that Girdwood has its own process and is willing to consider local process if it is comprehensive enough and approved by Girdwood.
C. Review the parking codes and work on philosophical arguments to support Girdwood’s unique situation

compared to the Anchorage model for which they were designed. - tabled
D. Research parking codes in other comparable ski town/mountain towns in lower 48 and small Cities elsewhere

in Alaska. (Sun Valley, Homer, Talkeetna, Seward) – tabled 
Other Business
2. Confirm next meeting date MON December 10, 2018 at 6PM
Adjourn 6:50PM
Title 21 Chapter 9 Review Committee Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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